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This year has started out on a sad note. For those who haven’t heard, our President George 
Lehr has passed away. George spent many hours maintaining and improving things at the 
Farm and was always willing to jump in and help with anyone’s projects. He will surely be 
missed. 

 Our big project this year will be the construction of the second engine building to hold the 
engines from Ray DeZara’s engine collection. It will be a big project and is a great way for 
someone interested in volunteering to get involved in projects at the Farm. After the building 
is completed, we will have a huge job of installing and plumbing these engines in place. Any 
donations of iron pipe and fittings would help this project along. 

 We are also planning to continue our earthmoving project near the Tractor Building to make 
a flat spot in the show field for the Gravely tractor show this summer. Anyone interested in 
helping haul material or donate the use of an excavator or dump truck to expedite this 
process would be appreciated. 

Our Terex bulldozer is nearing functionality and will be of great use to the Farm once 
complete. Currently we are replacing numerous rotted hydraulic hoses and fuel lines, but it 
has been run for short periods and functions well. If we put some work into the Koehring 
excavator and another one of our dump trucks, we should have a fairly good set of heavy 
earthmoving equipment for Farm projects. 

 I’m sure it will be another busy, exciting, and productive year. See you at the Farm! 

 Connor Bishop 

 



FROM THE DESK OF THE TREASURER – Art Chester 
  

Dues for 2022 are due, and still $20.00 per year. 

Lifetime memberships are $500 and help the museum grow! 
 

Donations for the Ray DeZara engine collection have exceeded the $35,125 payment 
needed for April. In addition to all of your contributions, substantial donations were 
received from The Dudley Foundation, Nancy Larson, and myself to easily make the 

payment. There are still two more payments, so please consider helping. Please note 
on your donation that it is for this purpose. 

 
For those of you who contribute to the United Way campaign, QVEA is now listed as a 
charitable organization allowing you to direct your donation to us for the support and 

expansion of the Zagray Farm Museum. The Pfizer Foundation also has a volunteer program 
that provides QVEA with substantial donations each year, based on the volunteer work of 

members who work or are retired from Pfizer. 
We are set up with Amazon Smile as well. This program donates ½ of 1 percent of eligible 

purchases to a charity of your choice. The pricing is the same on Amazon Smile as on 
Amazon. Paste or type this link https://smile.amazon.com/ch/06-1426891 into your browser to 

connect to QVEA’s page and get started!    
  

Saw Mill 
 

The Sawmill is in need of someone to adopt the area and keep it ready for mill cut days, show 
demonstrations and spectators. General cleaning and removal of sawdust, bark, slab wood, 
unusable logs, cut-off ends and leaves.  Cleanup after shows, emptying the sawdust truck 

and fueling the Murphy need to occur as well. See Dave or Art. 
 

We now have all the material needed for the engine building. Thanks go to a great crew on 
Saturdays for getting it done! 

 
The rest of the Farmington logs were lost to us when the owner of the property hired another 
logger to finish the job. I think this was in the works when we went out there for the first loads. 

We were in an attempt to pacify the owner that something was getting done. I spoke to the 
new logger on the day he was staging on the job, and he said he was selling all the pine. Still, 

we got some good loads out of there.   

Needed! Pine logs 16’6” or 12’6” as always. 
 

2nd Engine Building 
 

Patiently, or not so patiently, waiting on spring to get going. If anyone has access to a mini 
excavator to borrow for a couple weeks in April, let me know. It will make the excavation of 

the 20 piers needed a lot quicker than using the little New Holland backhoe.  
Footings and foundation walls have been poured, the site back-filled, rough graded, and 

underground utilities piping is complete. Spring will start with construction of the Rustin and 



Wichman engine foundations, the Clark exhaust, interior electrical piping, and the 20 piers 
that need to be installed. Following all that, the concrete floor can be installed and 

construction started. I have the materials for the Wichman engine mounting and have it 
mostly completed. Needs a bit of welding work.  

 

Engine collection purchase 
 

We have moved all the engines from Kent and have them in the tractor building on static 
display pending construction of the next engine building. We’ve had a great crew of 

volunteers, trucks and trailers, making the project simple. The remaining engine (the Marion) 
is at Ray’s shop and we are ready to get it, but the crane guy has a medical issue. So it’s 

temporarily on hold. It will have to be moved in the spring with a dump truck and heavy trailer. 
We also purchased two rare hot air engines from Ray that were at Kent. One is mostly 

finished – the other is in ‘as found’ condition. Both are now stored in our tractor building. 
Rumer has it that the rest of Ray’s hot air engines may well be available to us at some point.  
The addition of this collection and the Bob Chester Memorial Engine Building will easily make 

us the largest engine display in New England! Quite an accomplishment! 
 
 

From the desk of the secretary, Dianne 
 
Information for all members regarding filling this organization’s office of president:  
 
"Karl explained that according to our By-Laws, the BOD fills the vacant position – he 
suggested we put a notice in the newsletter and ask anyone interested in running for the 
president’s position to let us know. Candidates need to be members in good standing – 
members for 2 yrs by the August 2022 meeting and have attended 60% of the past year’s 
general meetings. The BOD voted Connor into the president’s position temporarily during the 
Jan. 15 Special BOD meeting. Connor and Marc B. both said they would be interested in the 
president's position. Marc said if the vice president position was open he would be interested 
in that also." 
 

MUDSLINGER POT LUCK PICNIC 
April 16, 2022 

in 

The Tractor Barn 
9:30 AM to ? 

 



  



  



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We’ll miss seeing George  
out on the field.  



 
 



Dianne Tewksbury 
QVEA Secretary & Editor 
90 Park Road 
Colchester, CT  06415 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 
 

QUINEBAUG VALLEY ENGINEERS ASSOCIATION, INC. (QVEA) 
 
 

 NAME  
 
 STREET  
 
 CITY  
 
 STATE/ZIP  
 
 PHONE  
 
 E-MAIL  
 
 

Dues are $20.00 per person for one year, payable with application.  
Dues include liability insurance at the farm.  

 
RETURN TO:  QVEA, 180 SOUTH PLUMB RD, MIDDLETOWN, CT  06457 


